Roosevelt Area Subdivisions





ROOSEVELT

CIVIC LEAGUE BUILDING IS LOCATED AT 8440 MONA AVE



Roosevelt Area Civic League Newsletter

Civic League Meeting Wednesday, March 21

7:00 pm

Guest Speaker

Mayor Kenneth C. Alexander

and

brief remarks from Ward 5 School Board

Candidates Chip Broadbent and Lauren Campsen

We have a small cadre of residents who deliver our 1500 newsletters six times a year. We really appreciate this dedicated group; many have done it for a long time.



March 2018

We really need your help, particularly in Wedgewood. You can deliver just your street (if it's available) or we can give you several streets.

Make it a family affair and teach your children the importance of volunteering and giving back to the community.

Get all the latest information on our neighborhood:

www.rooseveltareacivicleague.com or like Roosevelt Area Civic League on Facebook



Meet Our Neighborhood Development Specialist

Here is a message from Nikki Southall, our new Neighborhood Development Specialist from the City of Norfolk's Neighborhood Development Department assigned to our neighborhood to facilitate communication between the city and the community and to consult on neighborhood improvement.

Greetings, Roosevelt Area Civic League!

This is Nikki Southall, your Neighborhood Development Specialist from Norfolk's Department of Neighborhood Development. Although I'm "new" to my position, I have been volunteering with my division for over 5 years. I was an inaugural participant of the Neighbors Building Neighborhoods Academy where I was trained in facilitation and leadership development, to name a few. I am very excited to get to know all the residents in the community and what kind of activities and initiatives you all are participating in.

I am very passionate about civic leagues and neighborhoods. I believe that strong communities come from strong relationships between residents and various partnerships to include city departments, faith based organizations, schools, nonprofits and everything in between! We can't have a healthy neighborhood without a positive connection and understanding about how working together for a common goal is what's best.

One of the most effective resources that residents have is the NBN Academy! We offer a series of very informative and FREE classes that are designed to assist community leaders with building capacity and tools towards making their neighborhood active, healthy and engaging. We have classes all Spring and there's something for everyone!

Please visit https://www.norfolk.gov/index.aspx?nid=605 to sign up for any upcoming class. I look forward to meeting with the Roosevelt community! You may contact me at 823-4217 or by email at ryan.southall@norfolk.gov.

All the best-

Ryan "Nikki" Southall



2nd Annual [Coaster Coffee] Community Easter Egg Hunt

Saturday, March 31 10 am—12 pm Tarrallton Park

Sponsorship opportunities available for businesses. Contact Susan Murphy at smwm30@gmail.com

Roosevelt Area Civic League

Serving:

Larrymore Acres, Roosevelt Gardens, Roosevelt Shores, Tarrallton, Wedgewood

We need your voice as we continue to work with city officials to solve the problems of our community. Our civic league is one of the biggest in Norfolk and is looked upon as having residents that care and are engaged with the community. From our newsletter, website and Facebook page, we are able to keep you updated on the issues that impact our community.

Name:		
Address:		
Phone:		
Email address:		
	I can help deliver newsletters	
	\$10.00 per family Make Checks Pavable to RACI	

Mail to: Cecelia White 8345 Larrymore Avenue Norfolk, VA 23518

Norfolk Crime Line Offers Mobile App

The Norfolk Crime Line will now be accepting tips by way of the new free NORFOLK **completely anonymous**, tips submitted through the P3 app, unlike SMS text tips, have no length limitations and allow images, video and documents to be uploaded with the tip.



ROOSEVELT AREA CRIME REPORT January 17 - February 28			
Larceny – From Auto	8300 Block of Nathan Ave.	2/9/18	
Burglary – Residence	2300 Calvin Ave.	2/22/18	
Burglary – Residence	8300 Norristown Rd.	2/28/18	

CIVIC LEAGUE BUILDING IS LOCATED AT 8440 MONA AVE

Paul Ballance President 587-7213

Melissa Burroughs Vice President 403-6270

Barbara Wilson Secretary 583-4796

Cecelia White Treasurer 480-2687

Board of Directors
Taylor Ballance
Melanie Buski
Eda Day
Mary Keough

Newsletter Delivery Barbara Wilson

Advertisements Paul Ballance

Membership Barbara Wilson Cecelia White

Civic League Building Rental Eda Day 587-8157

Building & Grounds Taylor Ballance

> Editor Mary Keough 285-4524



Citizens Police Academy Every Thursday, March 29 - June 19 at 6:30 pm

The Citizens Police Academy is your opportunity to learn how our police department works, to meet officers who work in your community, and to learn more about what it means to be a police officer in Norfolk today.

To apply, contact Officer M. O. Sarmiento at 757-793-7956 Email: McDel.Sarmiento@Norfolk.gov

National Prescription Drug Takeback Day April 28, 10 am - 2 pm

Drop off unused or expired medications at one of the three Norfolk Police patrol divisions: (pills or liquids only, no pressurized canisters or needles)

First Patrol Division, 3661 E. Virginia Beach Blvd Second Patrol Division, 2500 N. Military Highway Third Patrol Division, 901 Ashbury Avenue Year-round Drop off Site:

Property & Evidence, 811 E. City Hall Monday – Friday 8:30 am – 3:00 pm

Information: (757) 664-3277

Great American Cleanup

Join the <u>Great American Cleanup</u>, the largest community improvement program in the nation! This event works to beautify <u>#NorfolkVA</u>, instill a sense of community among residents, increase the city's tree canopy and decrease the amount of litter which accumulates in public spaces.

Keep Norfolk Beautiful Day April 21 Norfolk Recycles Day April 28 Clean the Bay Day June 2

Information: www.norfolk.gov/KNB or email knb@norfolk.gov